
Smackdown – October 8, 2021:
Tournaments  Aren’t  That
Awesome  But  They’re
Acceptable Enough
Smackdown
Date: October 8, 2021
Location: SAP Center, San Jose, California
Commentators: Michael Cole, Pat McAfee

We’re done with the Draft, though we still have a few weeks
before we switch over to the new roster. Until then we have
Crown Jewel in less than two weeks, which is likely to get a
lot of the focus tonight. Since it’s WWE, we also have a
contract signing to deal with tonight. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with the contract signing, with Bianca Belair in the
ring, Sasha Banks on the announcers’ table and Becky Lynch at
her  own  table  in  the  aisle.  Becky  doesn’t  think  much  of
Belair, who she beat in 26 seconds and Banks, who looks like a
disco ball. Banks thinks Becky is jealous because she’s a
bigger star than the two of them.

Belair doesn’t want to hear it and just wants to get the
contract signed. Becky gets her attention so Banks runs in to
jump Belair, meaning the brawl is on. That just lets Belair
put them both in the KOD but she can’t flip them over. Instead
she puts Banks onto the table and puts Becky through Banks and
the table. The contract wasn’t signed in all of the melee. Of
every contract signing, at least this one was short.

Rey Mysterio says being King of the Ring is the second best
thing in WWE (after being Universal Champion), but it would
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make him sick to see Sami Zayn as king.

King of the Ring Tournament First Round: Rey Mysterio vs. Sami
Zayn

Before the match, Sami tells Dominik Mysterio that Dominik is
better than his dad. Sami misses a Helluva Kick to start but
Sami grabs a powerbomb for two instead as Cole talks about how
important the tournament is. Rey is right back by sending Sami
outside and the flipping hurricanrana takes him down again.
There’s the top rope splash for two on Zayn, who is right back
with a shoulder first whip into the post.

We take a break and come back with Dominik at ringside as Sami
suplexes Rey into the corner. The Helluva Kick is countered
though  and  Rey  gets  two  off  Code  Red.  A  springboard
hurricanrana gets the same but the 619 misses. Another Blue
Thunder Bomb gets another two on Rey so Sami goes to pull off
the turnbuckle pad. Dominik goes to put it back but Rey is
sent into him, allowing Sami to grab a rollup for the pin at
9:47.

Rating: C+. There was an energy here that I wasn’t expecting
as both guys were working hard to make this better. Rey hasn’t
moved that well in a good while and Zayn did his thing as
well. Good match, while also advancing their story and the
tournament. That’s a rather nifty use of about ten minutes.

Here are the brackets:

Sami Zayn

Cesaro
Finn Balor

Kofi Kingston
Jinder Mahal

Xavier Woods
Ricochet



Hit Row is coming.

Commentary is excited about the changes from the changes from
the Draft.

We look at Seth Rollins invading Edge’s house last week and
messing with his stuff as Edge freaked out.

Rollins doesn’t know why everyone is freaking out about what
he did last week. He managed to beat Edge in Madison Square
Garden without any cheating and then he went to Edge’s home as
promised. That being said, Rolling still hasn’t gotten an
answer to his challenge so he’s going to find someone who can
make it happen.

Queen’s Crown Tournament First Round: Zelina Vega vs. Toni
Storm

First match in the history of the tournament. Storm goes with
the power to start but Vega is back with the Thesz press and a
bunch of right hands. The modified dragon sleeper has Vega in
trouble but Storm fights up and cranks on the arm. There’s a
running hip attack in the corner to keep Vega down but she is
back up to crotch Storm on top. Storm tries a backslide but
gets reversed into a Code Red to give Vega the fast pin at
2:12.

Here are the brackets:

Zelina Vega

Liv Morgan
Carmella

Doudrop
Natalya

Dana Brooke
Shayna Baszler



We look back at Roman Reigns’ rough night last week, with
Reigns being the #1 overall pick but having to deal with Brock
Lesnar as well. Lesnar then announced that he was a free
agent, much to Reigns’ annoyance as he believe Paul Heyman is
behind it.

Here  is  the  Bloodline  for  a  chat.  Reigns  likes  being
acknowledged but he wants to get to the point: did Paul Heyman
set up Lesnar’s free agent status? Heyman goes into a nearly
begging rant about how he has nothing but loyalty Reigns. He
may have been accused of a lot of things over the years, but
never of being stupid. Wouldn’t it make more sense to stretch
this out until Crown Jewel and set up Reigns’ strategy and
then tell Lesnar about it? Heyman talks about how Reigns will
conquer the Conqueror at Crown Jewel, but Reigns wants Heyman
to tell Lesnar himself.

That means Heyman has to look into the camera and tell Lesnar
what is going to happen. Heyman, with some more seriousness in
his voice, talks about how Lesnar conquered the Undertaker at
Wrestlemania, but now he has met his match. Reigns will retain
the title, and that is a spoiler. Heyman drops to his knees
before Reigns, who seems pleased. This was more awesome stuff
from the best thing going in wrestling today.

Seth Rollins comes in to see Adam Pearce and Sonya Deville
because he wants to know if Edge is going to be here tonight.
Either way, Rollins will be in the ring at the end of the show
for an answer. If the two of them see Edge first though, he
asks them to return this photo of Edge and Beth Phoenix from
their house.

Queen’s Crown Tournament First Round: Carmella vs. Liv Morgan

Carmella  puts  on  her  mask  but  Morgan  takes  her  down  and
hammers away. The Code of Silence has Morgan in trouble so she
grabs the mask to escape. An enziguri sets up Oblivion for two
with Carmella putting her foot on the rope for the escape.



Back up and Carmella superkicks her down for the pin at 1:46.
As much as I don’t want to say it, I think it’s time to give
up on believing it’s ever going to happen for Morgan. If
you’re losing to Carmella in less than two minutes, what kind
of future do you have?

Mace says he isn’t coming here to compete because that implies
there is competition. All he sees is prey.

Here are Happy Corbin and Madcap Moss for Happy Talk. Before
they can get too far, here is a ticked off Kevin Owens. Moss
gets beaten up in the aisle and Owens goes inside to jump
Corbin but the numbers game takes him down. Owens gets laid
out again.

Naomi comes in to see the bosses and wants to know why she
wasn’t in the Queen’s Crown Tournament but Sonya Deville cuts
her  off.  Next  week,  Naomi  is  in  the  ring  against….Sonya
herself.

King of the Ring Tournament First Round: Cesaro vs. Finn Balor

Cesaro grabs a headscissors on the mat to start but Balor is
right back up. That just earns him a tilt-a-whirl backbreaker
to give Cesaro two and there’s a hard whip into the corner.
Balor manages a quick double stomp to the chest though and
Cesaro is tossed over the top. The big dive is countered into
Swiss Death to give Cesaro two and we take a break.

Back with Balor knocking Cesaro down again and stomping away.
Cesaro manages to start the uppercut train but Balor Sling
Blades him back down. The Coup de Grace is cut off though and
Cesaro adds a headbutt on top. The superplex gives Cesaro a
delayed two and a Crossface has Balor in more trouble. Balor
rolls him up to escape and the Swing is countered into a
cradle for two more. Cesaro misses a charge into the post and
there’s the big flip dive to the floor. Back in and the
shotgun dropkick sets up the Coup de Grace for the pin on
Cesaro at 9:43.



Rating: B-. I don’t think it’s any surprise that these two
were going to have a good match. It helps that they got some
time, just like Mysterio vs. Zayn. That’s a bit better than
the two women’s matches tonight, which got about four minutes
combined. It shows just how much of a difference that detail
makes, but I don’t think WWE cares that much these days.

We look back at the contract signing, which did not include
any contracts being signed.

Becky Lynch goes on a rant about how she isn’t respected
around here but Sonya Deville says prove it by signing the
contract. Becky signs to get us a third of the way to the
match, though she throws the contract at Adam Pearce, hitting
him low.

Here is Seth Rollins to call Edge out. Rollins says they can
have any match Edge wants, anywhere they want. They can even
have it Edge’s living room with his wife and kids cheering him
on. Rollins says Edge is disappointing everyone, from his fans
to his family. He can’t imagine how much this hurts Edge’s
daughters’ hearts….and Edge arrives in the back (cutting it
close with two minutes left in the show). Cue Edge to start
the fight in a hurry and break the bar off of the chair. The
Crossface is teased but Rollins elbows him to escape. Edge:
“YOU! ME! HELL IN A CELL!” Rollins’ jaw drops to end the show.

Overall Rating: B-. I love a show that is quick and to the
point and that’s what we got here. They didn’t bother trying
to do anything more than hit the tournament stuff and advance
or set up things for Crown Jewel. That’s how you run an
efficient show and it feels like to have a night that has such
a focus. Good show here, though the women’s matches left a
good bit to be desired. Would it really hurt to give them five
minutes each?

Results
Sami Zayn b. Rey Mysterio – Rollup



Zelina Vega b. Toni Storm – Code Red
Carmella b. Liv Morgan – Superkick
Finn Balor b. Cesaro – Coup de Grace

 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

Daily News Update – October
8, 2021
Missing WWE Star Teases New Character And Heel Turn.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/missing-wwe-star-teases-
new-character-heel-turn/

New AEW Star Explains Why He Came Out Of Retirement So Soon.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/new-aew-star-explains-ca
me-retirement-soon/
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More On AJ Lee’s Deal With WOW, Why She Stayed Away From
WWE/AEW.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/aj-lees-deal-wow-stayed-
away-wwe-aew/

CM Punk Reveals New Details On Famous Pipe Bomb Promo.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/cm-punk-reveals-new-deta
ils-famous-pipe-bomb-promo/

Data Breach Reveals Crazy Income For Wrestlers Streaming On
Twitch.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/data-breach-reveals-craz
y-income-wrestlers-streaming-twitch/

Former Wrestling Star Arrested Earlier This Week.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/former-wrestling-star-ar
rested-earlier-week/

Not So Great Number For This Week’s NXT.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/not-great-number-weeks-n
xt/

WRESTLING RUMORS: WWE’s Interest In Braun Strowman Returning.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wrestling-rumors-wwes-in
terest-braun-strowman-returning/

As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.
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NXT  UK  –  October  7,  2021:
It’s Finally Done
NXT UK
Date: October 7, 2021
Location: BT Sports Studios, London, England
Commentators: Andy Shepherd, Nigel McGuinness

Things are about to change again in a good way as the fans are
going to be returning to the show rather soon. The taping has
already taken place and now we get to see just how the show
can work with an audience. As for tonight, it is FINALLY the
end of the Heritage Cup #1 contenders tournament as Noam Dar
faces Wolfgang. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a recap of the tournament to get us to the
finals.

Opening sequence.

Jinny vs. Emilia McKenzie

Joseph  Conners  is  here  with  Jinny.  They  fight  over  wrist
control to start until Jinny flips her over for two. A front
facelock has Jinny in some trouble but she reverses into a leg
crank and elbows at the head. McKenzie is back up with a
dropkick and fisherman’s neckbreaker but can’t grab a German
suplex. Instead Jinny twists her down by the arm and puts on
an Iron Octopus for the always cool sounding hold. Now it’s
off to a half crab, with Jinny letting go to stomp away before
a rope can be grabbed.

Back up and McKenzie wins a slugout and snaps off a cutter for
a much needed breather. A belly to back gets two on Jinny but
Conners offers a distraction. Cue Meiko Satomura to kick him

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/10/08/nxt-uk-october-7-2021-its-finally-done/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/10/08/nxt-uk-october-7-2021-its-finally-done/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/10/01/nxt-uk-september-30-2021-they-need-some-more-things/


in the head (while still holding her title) so McKenzie can
Angel’s Wings Jinny for two. Back up and McKenzie charges into
an elbow to the face, setting up a Liger Kick to give Jinny
the pin at 7:30.

Rating: C. I’m a bit surprised by the loss as I would have bet
on McKenzie being the next challenger for Satomura. That being
said, Jinny does make a lot of sense of her own as she has
been the top heel in the division since Kay Lee Ray left. I’m
not sure how much of a threat she would be to Satomura once
the bell rang, but this is what makes the most sense.

Post  match  Jinny  says  she  beat  McKenzie  and  issues  the
challenge for the title match. Satomura holds up the title and
I think we have a deal.

Blair Davenport storms into Sid Scala’s office, where she is
told she’s back next week. This isn’t because of her actions,
but because Stevie Turner wants to face her. Just don’t be all
evil again. Davenport says she gets what she wants.

A-Kid is ready for Ilja Dragunov.

Mark Andrews vs. Sam Gradwell

This  seems  to  be  over  Gradwell’s  issues  with  riding
skateboards. Gradwell cranks on the arm to start, which is
countered with an armdrag into an armbar. That’s broken up and
they head outside, with Gradwell sending him flying without
much trouble. Back in and Gradwell says “come on skater boy”
before hitting him in the back of the head for two. Knuckles
to the ribs and a right hand to the face have Andrews in more
trouble but he gets in a kick to the head. Gradwell pulls him
off the ropes for two though and it’s off to the chinlock.

Back up and Gradwell tries to pull him off the ropes again but
this time Andrews counters into a middle rope DDT. A double
stomp to the back gives Andrews two but Gradwell is back with
a discus forearm for the same. Another chinlock doesn’t last



that long as Andrews is back up with the Stundog Millionaire.
That  sends  Gradwell  outside  though,  allowing  Andrews  to
moonsault down onto him for the crash. Back in and Andrews
tries a springboard but lands in a fireman’s carry for a Samoa
driver to give Gradwell the pin at 8:47.

Rating: C+. This got going near the end and it’s nice to see
Gradwell getting some focus as he has done quite well in
recent months. I’m not convinced he is going to go anywhere
but I’ve liked what I’ve seen from him lately. They had a nice
match here and that’s about all you can expect out of a
midcard match like this.

Flash Morgan Webster slaps Sha Samuels in the face and runs
off. Sounds like a match for next week.

Ilja Dragunov is ready for A-Kid.

Heritage Cup #1 Contenders Tournament Finals: Noam Dar vs.
Wolfgang

The rest of Gallus and Sha Samuels are here too. Round one
begins with Dar getting powered against the ropes and telling
Gradwell to bring it. Dar tries to drop down but gets lifted
up, allowing Wolfgang to grab a headlock. Wolfgang gets taken
into the corner for some arm cranking but pulls Dar up for a
powerbomb attempt as the round ends.

Round two begins with Dar kicking him in the face for one but
Wolfgang is right back up to hammer away in the corner. A top
rope ax handle drops Dar, only to have Jordan Devlin come out
to jump Gallus. The distraction lets Dar grab a rollup with
tights for the first fall at 1:27 of the round and 5:02 total.
Round three begins with Wolfgang hitting a spear to tie it up
at 6 seconds of the round and 5:42 total.

Round four begins with Dar having to pull himself up in the
corner so Wolfgang whips him hard into another corner. The
threat of another spear sends Dar bailing to the floor, where



Samuels offers a distraction to give Dar a breather. Back in
and Dar goes after the arm again, including kicking Wolfgang’s
arm out to the floor. Dar tries to get away but eventually
kicks the post by mistake as the round ends.

Round  five  begins  with  Dar  stomping  away  in  the  corner,
setting up a running boot to the face. Wolfgang manages a
backbreaker for two but gets pulled down into the ankle lock.
That’s broken up as Wolfgang gets to his feet and hammers away
until Dar kicks him in the head. The Nova Roller is countered
with a spear for a very close two as the round ends. That
means it’s time for overtime and round six begins Dar striking
away until Wolfgang snaps off a suplex.

Wolfgang misses a charge and gets kicked in the leg though,
setting up a top rope knee to Wolfgang’s knee. Back up and
Wolfgang blasts him with a clothesline for two but Dar is back
with the Nova Roller. Wolfgang pops back up before the cover
so it’s another Nova Roller to give Dar the pin and the
tournament at 2:20 of the sixth round and 15:51 overall.

Rating: B. This took some time to get going but they hit a
nice roll near the end. If nothing else, it is nice to see the
tournament finally wrapping up and Dar is one of the best
choices you could have for the winner. Wolfgang got a lot out
of the tournament and he can move up the ladder a bit as well.
Good final, but it took so long to get here.

Tyler Bate comes out for the staredown to end the show.

Overall Rating: B-. Good show here and that isn’t much of a
surprise. If nothing else, it is a nice feeling to have the
tournament over. I’m not sure how the title match is going to
go, but after so much time to get here, the interest might not
be the highest. The rest of the show worked rather well too
and now we get to see how much better the fans are going to
help the show. Nice job this week, as stuff happened.

 



 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

The  Wrestling  Channel
International Showdown
International Showdown
Date: March 19, 2005
Location: Coventry Skydome, Coventry, England
Attendance: 3,400
Commentators: Dean Ayass, Eamon D’Arcy

So this is a British independent show that was recommended to
me and it sounded worth a look. There are a bunch of names on
the card and some of the matches do sound good. Several of
them are from TNA so there will at least be some star power on
the show. Let’s get to it.

This was presented by the Wrestling Channel, which sounds like
quite the awesome concept.

Johnny Storm promises to beat up all three opponents in his
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fatal four way.

The ring is rather small and I think I like that.

Jonny Storm vs. Petey Williams vs. Chris Sabin vs. Spud

The ring announcer says a bunch of stuff but commentary drowns
it out. Spud is better known as Drake Maverick and this is one
fall to a finish. Sabin flips Spud down by the arm to start
and they fight over wrist control. An armdrag into a rollup
gives Spud one so Sabin rolls him up as well for a standoff.
Williams and Storm come in, much to the fans’ appreciation.
Williams takes him down for a basement dropkick to the back of
the head but gets sent outside, where he has to block a sunset
bomb.

Sabin gets in and sends Williams outside, leaving Spud to hit
a big dive to the floor. Storm hits his own running flip dive
onto the pile and then goes back in for a running DDT on Spud.
It’s back to Sabin for a powerslam into a running Swanton to
crush Spud for two. That leaves Storm to hit a Michinoku
Driver into a middle rope moonsault for two of his own, with
Williams making a save.

Somehow Spud is able to get back up for a neckbreaker on
Storm, who superkicks him down so Williams can steal the near
fall. The Canadian Destroyer is broken up though and Sabin
hits a reverse DDT for a breather. Storm comes back in as
everything breaks down, setting off a rapid fire exchange of
rollups for two each. Since it’s required, we hit the Tower of
Doom (or something close enough to it) to leave everyone down.

It’s Sabin up first with an enziguri to Williams, setting up a
running Liger Bomb for two. Sabin goes up so Storm catches him
with a super poisonrana, leaving Spud to make the save this
time. Storm misses a running enziguri on Spud, who grabs a
spinning DDT for two. Back up and Sabin springboard missile
dropkicks Spud to the floor, only to get caught in the
Canadian Destroyer to give Williams the pin at 11:27.



Rating: B-. Take a bunch of high fliers, put them in a match
and have them do their high spots for about ten minutes. It
worked in WCW and it worked very well here too. This was a fun
match and the fans were into it, so what more can you ask for?
The Canadian Destroyer was still amazing at this point so the
ending was the right call, with neither of the British
wrestlers taking the fall either. Nice opener, and a good
start.

Everyone poses together after the match.

Spud says that was amazing and he wants to face everyone
again.

Steve Grey vs. Mal Sanders

This is under British Rules and a legend named Tony Scarlo is
guest referee. Grey debuted in 1969 and Sanders debuted in
1977. Sanders headlocks him to the mat to start as we hear
about their history together. Grey literally bounces his way
to freedom and then rolls out of a wristlock. A headstand
counter lets Grey work on the wrist so Sanders cartwheels out.
That’s broken up as well so Sanders takes him down again as
the technical off continues.

They keep up the feeling out process as the first round ends
(An explanation of British Rules would be nice. A lot of fans
will know them, but that isn’t going to be everyone). We start
round two with Grey’s leg giving out on a slam attempt but he
kicks Sanders onto the referee. That means Sanders gets to
slap the referee in the back of the head a bit and we’re back
up.

Sanders grabs a bodyscissors and lifts Grey up to drop him
down, which commentary says was what old British wrestlers
would call a piledriver. Another battle of the wristlock goes
nowhere so Grey takes him down into a hammerlock instead.
That’s broken up and we’re right back to another standoff.
Round two ends with Grey on his back and in need of some help.



We start round three with a battle of sunset flips going
nowhere so they’re back up again. Sanders blocks a victory
roll though and walks around with Grey hanging from him for a
unique visual. Grey gets out and ties up the legs for
something like an Indian Deathlock. That’s broken up as well
so Grey hiptosses him down, only to get caught in a
hammerlock. Back up and they trade crossarm chokes to end the
round.

We start round four with Sanders changing to strikes to mix
things up. A clothesline puts Grey down and a snapmare gives
Sanders…nothing, as Grey has his foot on the ropes (Off a
snapmare?). Sanders takes too long going up for an ax handle
though and gets punched out of the air but Grey STILL can’t
keep anything going. Instead Sanders hits a running shoulder,
only to get tossed hard out to the floor. Back in and Grey
hits a crossbody for the pin out of nowhere at 17:19.

Rating: C. This is kind of hard to rate as it’s much more for
the British audience, leaving outsiders with two older guys
having a match which wasn’t great. That being said, it was
nice to see something different and that’s what we got here.
It felt like something you’re not going to see elsewhere and
that’s rather nice to see when British wrestling would go on
to become so popular in the coming years.

Here’s Bill Apter for a live Apter’s Alley. He has a special
Lifetime Achievement Award to present, but here is Greg “The
Truth” Lambert, dressed like a judge, to interrupt. Apter
thinks he looks like Harry Potter but Lambert offers him some
praise. That doesn’t last long though as Lambert needs to yell
at the fans, prompting Apter to tell him to GET TO THE POINT.
Lambert talks about how Apter is a has been whose most recent
magazine fell apart.

Violence is teased but Lambert thinks he knows someone who
deserves that award: FWA Heavyweight Champion Alex Shane (with
entourage). The rather tall Shane talks about how much better



he is than the fans and knows he’ll have five women tonight
while the fans are at home with WWE Divas in the Caribbean.
Shane is ready to take care of Raven tonight, but Apter cuts
him off to bring out the real recipient of the award: Mick
Foley!

We pause for a good while to soak in some chants before Foley
is presented with the award from Apter. These two know each
other rather well, as Apter apparently shot Foley’s wedding
video and did a Cookie Monster voice to calm down Foley’s son.
Shane gets in Foley’s face and calls him an old washed up
piece of censored, which Foley says is true. Foley will be

celebrating his 40th birthday soon and he doesn’t wrestle
anymore, but he has stepped aside so people on this show can
steal the show like never before.

That’s ok, but Foley will NOT stand for Shane in the middle of
a cheap pop, especially right here in Coventry, UK! Foley
suggests violence but offers Shane the chance to leave, with
Shane actually bailing. After some thank yous from Foley, he
gets a nice send off, with Apter wishing him a nice day as the
Cookie Monster. Foley leaves, allowing Lambert and Shane to
sneak in from behind and hit Apter low. That brings Foley back
for the save and to call out some help for Apter. With Apter
gone, Foley says you haven’t seen the last of him tonight.
Sounds ominous.

CM Punk vs. Samoa Joe

Well ok. They’re both from Ring of Honor here, which is quite
weird to hear. Even stranger: Punk with his blonde hair. Joe
is looking downright slim here (even showing signs of
abdominal muscles) and Punk’s right leg is heavily taped.
Feeling out process to start and they fight over wrist control
until Joe takes him to the mat. Punk heads outside for a
breather as commentary tries to understand the concept of
straightedge. Back in and Punk gets hit in the face, which the
fans refer to as being “b**** slapped*.



That’s good for another trip to the floor but Punk is back in
to actually win a test of strength. An exchange of armdrags
sets up some kicks to Joe’s chest, which just get on his
nerves. Joe shows him how to throw some kicks, including a
jumping enziguri to drop Punk. Back up again and Punk grabs
another headlock takeover, which is reversed into a
headscissors. Joe kicks him down again and drops a big knee
for two.

A heck of a facewash in the corner puts Punk in even more
trouble and he charges into a Rock Bottom to make it even
worse. Punk is back up with a snap across the top into a
slingshot hilo (that’s a new one). Some rapid fire chops into
a basement dropkick to the back of the head sets up the
chinlock on Joe. That’s broken up in a hurry as well so Punk
snaps off a Russian legsweep, only to be sent outside. One
heck of a suicide dive rocks Punk and a running boot against
the barricade makes it worse, setting up a near fall back
inside.

Punk is back with a hammerlock DDT and a Lionsault for two so
Joe snaps off a powerslam for the same. The powerbomb into the
STF has Punk in more trouble and Joe drops a backsplash for
another near fall. Punk snaps off a tornado DDT (which he
doesn’t swing all the way around, landing on his stomach) and
frustration is setting in.

With nothing else working, Punk loads up the Pepsi Plunge
(middle rope Pedigree, his old finisher) but Joe isn’t feeling
that and slips out. A hurricanrana into a HARD clotheslines
gives Joe two and they’re both down again. It’s Punk up first
with some kicks and a Shining Wizard for two, but Joe blocks
the Pepsi Plunge again. Instead, Punk’s leg gets kicked out
and it’s the MuscleBuster to give Joe the pin at 20:45.

Rating: B. Oh like this wasn’t going to be good. These two
have awesome chemistry together and I always wanted to see
them get to do something in WWE. They had a long match and



beat each other up but Punk still can’t beat Joe no matter
what he does. Awesome match and these two could have a good
match against each other in their sleep.

Respect is shown post match.

In the back, Punk says he’s banged up but his pride hurts more
than anything else. He keeps getting up and tomorrow is
another day. Joe can hit him over and over again but Punk is
going to keep fighting him until he makes Joe feel like he
does right now. One day, Punk will prove that straightedge
means he is better than you. Punk got fired up in the end
after starting kind of lame.

Doug Williams/James Tighe/Scorpio vs. Mitsuharu Misawa/Tiger
Emperor/Yoshinari Ogawa

The latter team is from Pro Wrestling Noah, where Misawa/Ogawa
recently lost the Tag Team Titles to (2 Cold)
Scorpio/Williams. Believe it or not, Misawa gets by far the
biggest pop of the six. The handshakes take a long time until
Williams works on Emperor’s wrist to start. Tighe comes in to
trade arm cranking and armdrags. That leaves us with a
standoff until Tighe gets sent to the apron, only to come back
in with a missile dropkick. The big dive takes Emperor down
again and it’s off to Scorpio for a pretty ineffective front
facelock. Misawa comes in and you can tell the fans are in a
bit of awe.

Scorpio gets driven into the corner and elbowed in the face,
setting up a quickly broken chinlock as commentary keeps
rifling off everyone’s resumes. Ogawa gets the tag and walks
into a superkick, allowing a tag back to Williams. The
grappling is on with Williams going full British to pull him
into a headlock. Ogawa reverses into a headscissors until they
roll apart for a standoff. Scorpio and Emperor come back in
with Scorpio grabbing a suplex for two. Emperor is right back
up with a dropkick to the floor and it’s back to Tighe.



That’s about it for the good things for the non-Noah guys, as
Misawa grabs a camel clutch. Ogawa chops away in the corner
and Emperor adds a spinning moonsault for two. Tighe pops up
and brings Williams back in for some knee drops, followed by a
belly to back suplex. Scorpio gets two off the standing
moonsault and adds a powerbomb into the springboard somersault
legdrop and another near fall. Ogawa is back up with a
dropkick, allowing the tag back to Misawa to clean house.

Williams doesn’t seem to mind and gutwrench suplexes Misawa
for two. It’s already back to Ogawa, who gets knocked off the
top and crushed with a top rope knee. Tighe comes back in with
a high crossbody for two of his own, only to miss his
moonsault. Emperor grabs a quickly broken Black Widow but
walks into a Side Effect. Misawa and Ogawa are sent outside,
leaving Emperor to get hit with a bunch of running shots in
the corner.

Scorpio’s moonsault and Williams’ top rope knee drop gets two
more, with Misawa coming in for the save. Williams hits a
sitout powerbomb for two on Emperor, who is right back up with
a handspring elbow. That doesn’t go so well either as Williams
reverses into a German suplex (that was sweet) for two more.
It’s back to Misawa and Ogawa to stagger Williams though and
Ogawa grabs a top rope hurricanrana for another near fall. A
619 gives Emperor two more but Williams snaps off Rolling
Chaos Theory to FINALLY put Emperor away at 23:45.

Rating: B+. This was long and showcased everyone involved,
which is exactly what they were shooting for. It’s always
great to see a real legend like Misawa and Scorpio is an all
time favorite as well. The one setback here was the ring size,
as that tiny thing just does not work for a six man tag. Still
though, awesome match with everyone getting to show off a bit
in the good amount of time that they had.

A lot of respect is shown post match.



In the back, Scorpio, Doug Williams and James Tighe are all
proud of their win over legends like that. Williams and
Scorpio are ready for all challengers.

Raven vs. Alex Shane

Raven’s Rules, with Shane’s goons barred from ringside and
Shane’s FWA Title not on the line. Commentary lists off
Raven’s accomplishments, capped off by saying “he even had a
good match with the Big Show”. Before the bell, Raven says he
hasn’t been in England long but he likes what he has seen. He
isn’t happy with what Shane did to Bill Apter tonight though
and it is time for some revenge. Shane jumps him to start and
sends Raven into the corner, including a ram into the exposed
buckle.

Raven is already busted open so he tries the Raven Effect,
sending Shane bailing to the floor. That’s fine with Raven,
who grabs a chair and knocks Shane right back outside. They
fight into the crowd with Raven carrying him near the fans,
only to be sent into the hockey boards. Now it’s time to head
up into the balcony, with Shane stopping to do Raven’s pose.
That’s never a good idea, and Raven hits him low for a toss
down to the floor.

Shane mostly lands feet first so he survives, with Raven
having to climb down to allow him to recover. They get to the
entrance stage where the Raven Effect and a powerbomb are both
broken up, meaning it’s time to get back into the ring. Shane
hits him low but gets drop toeholded face first into the open
chair. The corner clothesline into the running bulldog gets
two on Shane. Raven gets sent into the chair as well though
and it’s a cutter to put him back down.

Another drop toehold sends Shane into the chair (it’s not a
good sign to use the same spot three times in about a minute
and a half) but the referee takes the chair away from Raven.
That doesn’t make a ton of sense, but Shane kicks the chair



into the referee’s face. Cue Shane’s goons to go after Raven,
meaning Mick Foley comes back for the save. House is cleaned
and Foley grabs the Mandible Claw on Shane. That’s enough to
set up the Raven Effect, with Foley grabbing the referee’s
hand for the count at 15:57. I guess that counts.

Rating: B-. This was pretty good as Raven has probably done
something like this about a hundred times. It helps that it is
also Raven was freshly released from WWE and not as banged up
as he would come to be later. It was a fine match that
probably gave the fans a bigger thrill than came through on
the broadcast.

Post match Foley says Shane learned never to mess with him and
his friends, and Raven learned never to dare Foley to do
something. Foley then does a funny Diamond Dallas Page
impression….and Raven does a puppet show with the socks that
fans have thrown into the ring. Hold on though as Raven wants
ONE MORE cheap pop, which has Foley talking about a woman’s
rather large chest. Foley: “And I love looking at them, RIGHT
HERE, in Coventry, England!”

NWA TNA X-Division Champion Christopher Daniels has been in
wrestling for a long time and he finally gained the glory he
had been craving. AJ Styles is not taking that away from him
tonight. I had forgotten how lame the original X-Division
Title design really was.

NWA TNA X-Division Title: AJ Styles vs. Christopher Daniels

Daniels is defending and yeah I think this is going to work.
They go face to face to start but Daniels punches him down
early. AJ is back up but misses the dropkick half of the drop
down into the dropkick. Back up and Styles is fine enough to
hit a slam into the jumping knee drop. There’s a surprisingly
delayed vertical suplex for two on Daniels as the fans are
split down the line. AJ goes up but dives into an exploder
suplex. Daniels drops an elbow and hits his own delayed



brainbuster for two.

AJ is fine enough to nip up for a hurricanrana, only to charge
into a hot shot. The Arabian moonsault sets up what would
become known as the Bank Statement. They head outside with
Daniels winning a strike off and grabbing a reverse cravate
back inside. AJ is right back with a backbreaker into a
gutbuster, only to get pulled into a Koji Clutch. That’s good
for two arm drops but AJ makes it over to the rope for the
break.

Back up and AJ blasts him with a discus lariat to put both of
them down. A top rope elbow to the face sends Daniels outside
and AJ is right there with the running flip dive. They head
back inside with Daniels scoring with an STO to put both of
them down. AJ loads up the moonsault into the reverse DDT,
gets blocked, and then does it again for two. Daniels is right
back up with the release Rock Bottom into the BME for his own
near fall.

The Pele drops Daniels though and they’re both down for a bit.
They go to a pinfall reversal sequence until Daniels has to go
to the rope to break up the Styles Clash. Daniels scores with
the Angel’s Wings for two and he can’t believe the kickout.
Last Rites is countered and AJ pulls him up into the Styles
Clash for a very near fall. Daniels is right back up and grabs
Last Rites to retain the title at 20:38. Ignore AJ’s foot
being underneath the rope.

Rating: B+. This is another good example of “well what else
were you expecting”. These two were the hottest things in the
world at this point not named John Cena and Batista and it
would only get better when Samoa Joe joined the fray. It was
another awesome match between two people who had a lot of
awesome matches against each other. Hence why they were in a
main event on a pretty big show.

After waiting a bit, they shake hands to end the show.



Overall Rating: A-. Yeah this was awesome and that’s not
exactly surprising given who was on the show. You had
basically an indy all star show with some local stars thrown
in. The fact that the locals were all quite good as well made
it even better. This was a heck of a show and absolutely worth
checking out. We were in a great time in wrestling at this
point and you could see both the present and the future right
here. Definitely check this out if you get the chance.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

Daily News Update – October
7, 2021
LOOK: AEW Introduces Brand New Title, How It Will Be Awarded.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/look-aew-introduces-bran
d-new-title-will-awarded/

Former WWE Star Returns To The Company In New Role.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/former-wwe-star-returns-
company-performance-in-new-role/
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AEW Officially Signs Another Former WWE Star.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/aew-officially-signs-ano
ther-former-wwe-star/

AJ Lee Returning To Wrestling Business In Surprise
Announcement.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/aj-lee-returning-wrestli
ng-business-surprise-announcement/

Bret Hart Becomes First Wrestler To Receive Very Prestigious
Honor.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/bret-hart-becomes-first-
wrestler-receive-prestigious-honor/

WWE Considered Bringing Back Surprising Stable.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wwe-considered-bringing-
back-surprising-stable/

VIDEO: Surprise Return At The End Of AEW Dynamite.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-surprise-return-en
d-aew-dynamite/

Top Star Drops NXT References From Social Media.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/top-star-drops-nxt-refer
ences-social-media/

As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.
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New Column: They’re Good
Don’t blame the wrestlers for everything that goes wrong in
WWE.  Especially these people.

 

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/kbs-review-theyre-good/

Dynamite – October 6, 2021:
Home  Cooked  (Second
Anniversary Show)
Dynamite
Date: October 6, 2021
Location: Liacouras Center, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania
Commentators: Jim Ross, Tony Schiavone, Excalibur

Believe it or not, there is a big match this week as it’s time
for the return of the Casino Ladder Match. That means another
Joker entry, which could be a nice surprise. Other than that,
we slowly continue on the way to Full Gear, which is going to
need some match announcements. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Super  Elite  vs.  Christian  Cage/Jungle  Boy/Luchasaurus/Bryan
Danielson

That  would  be  Kenny  Omega/Adam  Cole/Young  Bucks.  Jungle
springboard armdrags Nick into a dropkick to start and then
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hands it off to Cage. Some right hands in the corner have Cole
in trouble and it’s back to Jungle for a sliding kick to the
face. Cole takes over on Jungle though and hands it back to
Omega for a springboard elbow to the back. Jungle manages to
crotch Nick on top and holds onto Matt’s arm while bouncing on
the top to crotch Nick even more.

Danielson comes in to kick and chop away at Matt’s chest,
followed  by  Luchasaurus  getting  in  kicks  of  his  own.
Everything breaks down with Jungle missing a slingshot dive to
the floor. Brandon Cutler sprays Cage in the eye though and
it’s an Indytaker to Cage outside. That’s going to be it for
Cage, who has to be taken out, leaving this as a handicap
match. Back in and the Bucks give Cole the double kiss but
Jungle gets in a shot to Omega for a breather. Danielson comes
in for the big slugout with Omega, with the latter being taken
into the corner for the kicks to the chest.

There’s the super hurricanrana for two on Omega with a bunch
of saves being made. Everything breaks down and it’s a parade
of  secondary  finishers  until  Danielson  gets  Omega  in  the
Cattle Mutilation. Nick breaks that up with a Swanton but it’s
Luchasaurus firing off kicks. The series of dives tot he floor
is capped off by Omega, with Cole teasing a dive but posing
instead. Luchasaurus chokeslams him to set up the standing
moonsault but Cole hits Luchasaurus low.

The Elite tries a quadruple powerbomb on Luchasaurus but falls
down, leaving everyone to stand around until Jungle hits all
of them. A double superkick into the Panama Sunrise gets two,
with Danielson making the save (read as Matt throws Danielson
into the cover for the save). The Affirmative Kicks rock Omega
until Danielson is kicked to the floor. The four man BTE
Trigger finishes Jungle at 17:58, with JR complaining about
all four being in the ring at the same time.

Rating: B. It was action packed and rather exciting, though
there were some spots in there that didn’t exactly look great.



That is probably because, as tends to be the case, they tried
to pack in too many things. This is a match that could have
been a bit better if they hadn’t crammed as much in,

Jon Moxley says no one can pin him or make him submit so now
it’s time to put ladders in the ring. He’s used to the crazy
though, because he has a three month old at home and she’s
nuts too. This is his city and that is his belt so he’s
winning tonight.

Here’s CM Punk to a huge reaction for a chat. Punk asks if
anyone around here is tired yet and can’t believe he has
Michael  Jordan  shoes.  He  talks  about  how  he  moved  to
Philadelphia in 2002, wrestled part of the week and trained
wrestlers the rest of the week because he loved wrestling.
Using the money he made in Philadelphia, he bought an iPod and
a laptop because he was rich. He wasn’t rich because of the
money but because he was in a wrestling culture.

Now he is back and he isn’t tired of how he is feeling. He
wanted to give it back, so you can have your pick: he’ll
wrestle tonight or he’ll buy everyone cheese steaks (Punk: “Is
it cheese steak or cheesecake?”). The fans pick wrestle so if
Daniel Garcia has the fortitude, he can meet Punk on Rampage.
Punk goes to leave….and gives his Jordans to a fan dressed as
Orange Cassidy. JR: “Don’t worry kid. You’ll grow into them.”

Arn Anderson is outside Cody Rhodes’ house and is burning
something in a barrel. Cody comes out and talks about how Arn
turned his back on him but Arn cuts him off to say that Cody
turned on them. Cody can have his multi million dollar houses
and his reality TV shows, but he might as well just paint a
star on his face. Arn slaps him in the face to prove his
point.

TNT Title: Sammy Guevara vs. Bobby Fish

Fish is challenging in his debut. Some kicks to the chest have
Guevara in early trouble but Guevara flips over him and hits



his own kick to the face. An enziguri in the corner sets up a
springboard, which is broken up as well. Back up and they slug
it out with Fish kicking him down as we take a break.

We come back with Guevara hitting a running elbow to the face
but Fish kicks him down again. Sammy kicks him off the top but
gets crotched down, setting up Fish’s super Falcon Arrow for a
delayed two. A suplex into the corner gives Fish two more but
Guevara kicks him away and hits the GTH to retain at 9:17.

Rating: C+. Not a classic match here but Fish looked good in
his debut and was a smart first title defense for Guevara. I’d
rather they bring in someone with some name status who can
work well with anyone rather than having a regular star take a
loss. Good match here and they didn’t go too long either.

Post match here is American Top Team to surround the ring and
beat Sammy down. Fuego del Sold runs in for the save but gets
beaten down so here are Chris Jericho and Jake Hager for the
real save. Jericho manages to knock Junior Dos Santos (former
UFC Heavyweight Champion) to the floor so he and Hager can
stand tall.

Dan Lambert says cut the music but has to wait for the fans to
finish Judas. Lambert talks about how Jericho has been around
for a long time but this isn’t his time. AEW is heading to
Miami on October 15, the home of American Top Team and Jorge
Mazvidal. So how about a six man tag with the Men of the Year
and Junior Dos Santos vs. the Inner Circle? Jericho says he
didn’t hear a thing Lambert said….and then Jericho’s mic gives
out. Jericho gets another mic and he promises to beat the
living s*** out of Lambert and his team. Very nice save there
if Lambert couldn’t be heard in the arena.

The Acclaimed raps about their Tag Team Title shot on Rampage.

Tony Schiavone is in the ring for a special announcement.
Dynamite is moving to TBS on January 5 and that means we are
going to have something special. Tony shows us the new TBS



Title, which will be in the Women’s division, starting with a
tournament to crown the first champion. As long as the NWA
Women’s Title is gone, that should be fine.

Jim Ross sits down with Darby Allin, who talks about how MJF
got to him last week. Yes he was there when his uncle drove
drunk and got killed and that’s why he paints half of his
face. Allin faced death that night but lived to talk about it
and MJF isn’t going to break him.

Darby Allin vs. Nick Comoroto

Allin dives on the rest of the Factor to start and strikes
away in the corner. We take an early break and come back
with….Allin hitting the Coffin Drop for the pin at 4:43. Well
that happened.

Post match QT Marshall comes in with a cutter to Sting, who
pops up for the Scorpion Death Drop.

The Dark Order is back together, with Evil Uno saying the team
can  make  the  decisions.  They  agree  to  start  voting  as  a
family, with the first vote being about where Alan Angels has
to wear a mask again. Anna Jay breaks up another fight and
they’re good again.

Here is Dante Martin for a chat. He has proven he can hang
with anyone and now he wants to fight anyone willing to get in
the ring with him. The lights go out and here is Malakai Black
(JR: “He kicks people’s heads off for a living!”) to spray
black mist and hit Black Mass. The lights go out again and
come back with Martin gone. Black says the House of Black
accepts and then leaves.

Here is Ricky Starks to talk about how the FTW Title was
defended right here in this very city. He’s more of a champion
than the previous champion Brian Cage, who isn’t here tonight.
That’s a shame as Starks was going to challenge him to a
Philly street fight….and here is Cage to start the brawl. Team



Taz pulls Starks to safety.

Various women say they’re winning the TBS Title.

Hikaru Shida vs. Serena Deeb

If Shida wins, she gets a trophy for winning 50 matches. They
take turns throwing each other down to start before trading
wristlocks. Shida flips away though and it’s a standoff until
she kicks Deeb down. The right hands in the corner set up a
dropkick in the corner (as in Shida is hammering away on the
middle rope and then jumps up for the middle rope dropkick).
They head outside with Shida loading up the chair but Deeb
throws it underneath the ring. A neckbreaker over the ropes
rocks Shida and we take a quick break.

Back with Shida grabbing a front facelock and swinging Deeb
around for a painful look. Shida hits a missile dropkick for
two but the Octopus is countered. The Deebtox is countered as
well and Shida hits a running knee. Shida dives onto the
rocked Deeb, who comes back with a running knee of her own.
Deeb goes after the leg but misses a chop block, allowing
Shida to hit a sitout Dominator for two. A Falcon Arrow gives
Shida the same but Deeb is right back with the Deebtox for two
of her own. The Serenity Lock finishes Shida at 10:19.

Rating: B-. Good stuff here, as I like the idea of making
Shida work for the 50th win. That could take her awhile to
accomplish and it could make for something interesting, though
I wouldn’t stretch it out that long. It’s great to have Deeb
back too, as she really is one of the best around these days.

Post match, Deeb hits Shida in the head with the trophy.

MJF has challenged Darby Allin to a match on Dynamite next
week. Allin accepts and looks at a limo, seemingly thinking
MJF is inside. Instead a masked man jumps him and another
takes the camera. More masked men come in and beat him down,
including an F10 onto a bunch of barricades. Another masked



man (clearly MJF) gets out of the limo to choke Allin with the
skateboard. The Pinnacle (with Schiavone saying that’s who it
is)  leaves  in  the  limo.  Commentary  is  DISGUSTED  by  these
developments.

Lio Rush talks about how much he likes Dante Martin but he’s
also a businessman. Rush thinks Martin needs to rush towards
Malakai Black’s challenge and they should talk soon.

Britt Baker likes the idea of the TBS Title tournament (though
she was hoping for the Cartoon Network Title) because some of
these b****** might leave her alone. Go have your tournament
and she’ll be sitting here on top.

Casino Ladder Match

The entrants are coming in intervals and there is another
Joker, though you can win at any time, even before all of the
entrants are in. First up we have Orange Cassidy at #1 (with
the Philadelphia 76ers mascot) and Pac at #2, with Cassidy
taking the sunglasses off early. Pac knocks him down to start
so Cassidy puts his hands behind his back and crosses his
legs. The ladder is brought in but Pac stops to plant him with
a brainbuster.

Andrade El Idolo is in at #3 but Pac dropkicks a ladder into
him before Andrade can get in. Pac goes up but Andrade jumps
up to cut him off, setting up a sunset bomb. Cassidy is back
up with the lazy kicks and a headscissors but Matt Hardy is in
at #4. The Side Effect drops Cassidy, who is back up to
prevent Matt from climbing.

We take a break and come back with Lance Archer in at #5 and
splashing Cassidy on a ladder bridged into another one. Archer
teases going up but Jon Moxley is in at #6, with Moxley
meeting him in the crowd. Moxley pelts a chair at Archer’s
head and they fight to ringside, where Archer hits Moxley with
the chair as well. Back in and Cassidy Orange Punches Archer
to slow him down but Moxley takes Cassidy down.



A running dropkick into the ladder into Archer sends him into
the corner and it’s……Hangman Page in at #7 as the Joker. Page
goes right at Moxley for the slugout and cleans house until
Pac gets in a chair shot. Pac puts Page on a table and goes up
the ladder but has to deal with Andrade. A headbutt drops
Andrade off the top onto a chair onto a ladder at ringside,
allowing Page to go up and slug it out with Pac. The super
Deadeye off the ladder drives Pac through a table (that was
terrifying) but Page comes up favoring his knee.

Moxley takes Page out with the Paradigm Shift but Cassidy
meets him on top of the ladder. Hardy shoves the ladder over
to break up the fight and legdrops Cassidy through a table.
Archer  cleans  house  again  but  Page  is  back  up  with  the
Buckshot Lariat (thankfully the knee seems ok). The climb is
on until Moxley chairs Page in the back. Moxley goes up with
Page but gets knocked down, allowing Page to pull down the
poker chip (because it’s a poker chip) to win at 17:08.

Rating: B. They had the high spots and they had the big pop.
I’m  still  not  sure  if  I  like  the  idea  of  the  staggered
entrances but it’s certainly different than what everyone else
does, which can be a positive. This was the stunt show you
were expecting and it’s certainly interesting to see Page get
the title shot. I’m not sure how that is going to go, but they
couldn’t just leave that unresolved.

Overall Rating: B+. This was a show that felt designed for
Philadelphia and that is not a bad thing. They had an action
packed card with a bunch of fan favorites and pandering to the
crowd,  which  kept  things  from  possibly  getting  ugly  in  a
hurry. It was another very fun night and that’s what AEW does
best. They need to start building up Full Gear, but at this
point that just means announcing what should be a pretty clear
card. Another strong night this week, which shouldn’t be a
surprise.

Results



Super  Elite  b.  Christian  Cage/Bryan
Danielson/Luchasaurus/Jungle Boy – BTE Trigger to Jungle Boy
Sammy Guevara b. Bobby Fish – GTH
Darby Allin b. Nick Comoroto – Coffin Drop
Serena Deeb b. Hikaru Shida – Serenity Lock
Hangman Page won the Casino Ladder Match

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

Monday  Night  Raw  –  May  7,
2007: Moving Day
Monday Night Raw
Date: May 7, 2007
Location: Bryce Jordan Center, Stage College, Pennsylvania
Attendance: 7,000
Commentators: Jim Ross, Jerry Lawler

John Cena has a new big problem in the form of the Great
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Khali, who took out Shawn Michaels, Edge, Randy Orton and Cena
himself last week. That is going to be quite the issue, and
the fact that we are coming up on the Judgment Day pay per
view should give you a hint about where this is going. Let’s
get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Coach is in the ring to introduce Vince McMahon. Vince: “WHAT
UP G?” While Vince isn’t talking to God like Coach was doing
when he said the same thing years ago, Vince brings talks
about Great Khali’s dominance last week. We look at Khali’s
path of destruction over Shawn Michaels, Randy Orton and Edge,
before taking out John Cena face to face. Back in the arena,
Vince says that was impressive, because you don’t see someone
take out four great ones like that in one night.

Therefore, at Judgment Day, it’s Cena…..well hang on a second
as Michaels interrupts. He’s the one who was supposed to face
Cena last week and beat him once again, so Khali should have
to earn his shot tonight. Vince thought Shawn had more guts
than brains and tonight, we might see them all over the ring.
Shawn can have his match against Great Khali, and we’ll make
that a #1 contenders No DQ match.

With that out of the way, here is Bobby Lashley to interrupt.
Lashley  says  Shawn  got  what  he  wanted  and  now  he  wants
something too. Vince reminds him of the no touch rule and
taunts Lashley a bit, but Lashley manages to hold back. We see
a clip of Vince winning the title from Lashley at Backlash,
albeit with help from Shane McMahon and Umaga. Vince: “You
want to call me champ?”

Just  to  rub  it  in  even  more,  Vince  has  a  photo  of  a
collector’s  edition  of  WWE  Magazine,  featuring  Undertaker,
John Cena and Lashley as champions. It’s a collector’s edition
because Lashley isn’t champion anymore, so here’s Vince’s face
on  Lashley’s  body.  Vince:  “You  never  heard  about  the

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2021/09/30/monday-night-raw-april-30-2007-the-one-night-whodunnit/


grapefruits did you Lashley?” Anyway, Lashley can have the
rematch in another 3-1 handicap match at Judgment Day. Lashley
wants to show Vince what he thinks of him, but can’t do it.
That  makes  Vince  laugh  so  he  leaves….but  Coach  doesn’t.
Violence and destruction ensues, capped off by a spear as
Vince poses with the title.

Mickie James has to tie Candice Michelle’s top. King approves.

Mickie James/Candice Michelle vs. Melina/Victoria

Rematch from last week where Candice pinned Victoria in an
upset.  Victoria  and  Mickie  start  but  she  wants  Candice
instead. That works well for Victoria, who stomps her down but
gets armdragged (after a minor slip). Melina comes in and
draws Mickie in as well, allowing a quick cheap shot to take
over. Candice manages to escape and gets over to Mickie for
the tag (to zero reaction in a weird moment). House is cleaned
and there’s a neckbreaker to Melina. Everything breaks down
and  Candice  spinwheel  kicks  Melina  for  the  surprise  pin.
They’re  trying  with  Candice  and  she  has  gotten  better  in
recent weeks.

We look back at Santino Marella winning the Intercontinental
Title, albeit with an assist from Bobby Lashley.

WWE visited some terminal children.

Intercontinental Title: Santino Marella vs. Chris Masters

Marella is defending in his first scheduled match. Masters
shoves him down with straight power to start but Marella slugs
away with right hands and a dropkick. A hard clothesline drops
Marella  though  and  Masters  hits  a  running  stomp  (that’s
different) to keep him down. The neck crank goes on for all of
two seconds but Marella is back up with kicks to the leg. A
dropkick to the knee gets two and Marella hammers away in the
corner. Masters shoves him off but gets sent shoulder first
into the post, setting up a rollup to retain the title.



Rating: C-. This was about all you could have expected here
and that’s all well and good. What matters here is they went
out and did their thing with both guys keeping things simple.
You can only do so much with a guy like Marella and Masters
isn’t quite the best choice to get a lot out of him. Efficient
would be the right word here, and that’s fine enough.

Here is Mr. Kennedy for a chat on the stage. Kennedy talks
about how his Wrestlemania countdown continues, as we are only
328 days until Wrestlemania XXIV. That’s when we will have a
new  champion  and  his  name  is  Mr.  Kennedy  (wait  for  it)
Kennedy.

Randy Orton promises to beat John Cena tonight and get his
career back on track.

Umaga vs. Highlanders

There is no Armando Alejandro Estrada with Umaga after Bobby
Lashley wrecked him on ECW. The dominance doesn’t take long,
including the running hip attack to Robbie in the corner. The
Samoan Spike crushes both of them to set up the double top
rope splash and the easy pin.

The Condemned is still a thing. It isn’t a thing making much
money, but it is a thing.

Edge comes up to Mr. Kennedy in the back and doesn’t like him
around here. Since Edge is the first person to cash in Money
in the Bank, Kennedy shouldn’t be afraid to defend it against
him  tonight.  The  match  is  on,  with  Kennedy  hitting  the
catchphrase anyway.

Great Khali vs. Shawn Michaels

No DQ and the winner gets the title shot against John Cena at
Judgment Day. Shawn charges at him to start and manages to get
Khali tied up in the ropes. That doesn’t last long as Khali
gets in a shot of his own to knock Shawn away, setting up a



slam. Khali misses a legdrop though and Shawn grabs a chair to
blast him in the face. There’s the top rope elbow to keep
Khali rocked but Sweet Chin Music is countered with a chop to
the head.

Elbows and a clothesline keep Shawn in trouble but he goes for
the  eyes  to  escape.  Shawn  chokes  him  over  the  ropes  and
outside ala Chris Benoit against Big Show at the 2004 Royal
Rumble, setting up a baseball slide. Shawn’s DDT through the
announcers’  table  is  shrugged  away  and  it’s  the  double
chokeslam through the table instead. That’s enough for the
referee, who calls it off to send Khali to Judgment Day.

Rating: C. Well what else were they supposed to do? There
aren’t a ton of options for someone of Shawn’s size against
Khali and they did about as well as could be expected. It
certainly wasn’t a great match or even a very good one, but
they did as well as could have been expected. Throw in the
pretty clear ending and this was pretty decent.

Shawn is taken out by the medics.

John Cena isn’t worried about Great Khali because he’ll fight
anyone of any size, even if they are 7’5 and over 400lbs and
talk like Charlie Brown’s teacher.

Cryme Tyme (hey they’re still here) are having a Mother’s Day
sale,  including  steak  (cut  to  Viscera  missing  a  steak),
prescription pills (cut to Eugene missing his pills) and a
Hummer (cut to Ron Simmons missing his Hummer and hitting the
catchphrase).  Cue  a  guy  (clearly  Big  Dick  Johnson)  in  a
Spider-Man costume to say he thinks they’re up to something.
Shad pulls out a baseball bat, calls himself Batman, and beats
up Spider-Man. Were the writers really bored or something this
week?

Hardys vs. World’s Greatest Tag Team

Non-title with Lance Cade and Trevor Murdoch on commentary.



Matt elbows Benjamin in the head to start and then cuts off a
charge with another elbow. Haas offers a distraction though
and pulls Matt arm down onto the top. Benjamin takes Matt down
by the arm and Haas’ northern lights onto the arm makes it
worse.

The arm crank goes on as Cade and Murdoch take turns stealing
JR’s catchphrases. Matt finally gets up with a reverse DDT and
the hot tag brings in Jeff. House is cleaned in a hurry with
Jeff dropping Benjamin onto Haas, who gets caught with the
legdrop between the legs. The Whisper in the Wind gets two on
Haas with Benjamin making the save. That means a Twist of Fate
to Benjamin and the Swanton finishes Haas.

Rating: C+. These guys had a nice tag match and that’s not the
biggest surprise. You have two rather good teams and they got
in a lot of stuff in a short amount of times. Haas and
Benjamin might not be the top team around anymore but they can
still work well with anyone, and it helps when you’re in there
with one of the best teams ever.

Post match, Cade and Murdoch show respect, with the Hardys
skeptically accepting the handshake.

We look at Carlito turning on Ric Flair last week.

Video on Snitsky, who seems to have jumped from ECW. I’m sure
they’ll survive.

Here are Carlito and Torrie Wilson for a chat. Carlito talks
about how Ric Flair embarrassed him in front of Torrie, which
Carlito let go because of who was saying it. Flair said they
needed to team together so he could grow, but how much more
growing does he need to do? Carlito should be WWE Champion by
now but Flair was holding him back. He calls out Flair….who
commentary says isn’t here tonight. With that not working,
Carlito says it’s time to get rid of the garbage in his life
and that starts with yelling at Torrie in Spanish. Torrie
leaves and Carlito keeps ranting in Spanish until he throws



the mic down.

Money in the Bank: Edge vs. Mr. Kennedy

Kennedy is defending but Edge jumps him from behind before the
bell. Edge sends Kennedy into the barricade and the post,
setting up a monitor shot to the face. They get inside with
Kennedy saying ring the bell, meaning Edge can spear him down
for the pin and the briefcase at 6 seconds.

Post match Edge beats Kennedy down again to leave him laying.
Kennedy was put on the shelf with a shoulder injury, which
turned out not to be that bad, as he was back in the ring less
than two months later. Either way, this was it for his time
near the title in WWE and I’ve always wondered what would have
happened if he had gotten the chance. Maybe not much, but it
could have been very interesting.

We look at Great Khali decimating Shawn Michaels again.

Randy Orton vs. John Cena

Non-title. Cena rolls him up for a fast two and snaps off a
suplex for the same. Orton sends him shoulder first into the
post and drops a knee for two of his own. We’re already in the
chinlock  but  Cena  fights  up  and  initiates  the  finishing
sequence…but Great Khali is at ringside. Khali picks up the
title to distract Cena, making him drop the AA. Instead, Cena
pulls Orton into the STF but he goes after Khali instead,
charging right into a belt shot from Khali to end the show. So
much for a finish.

Rating: C. This was barely a match and that’s fine enough,
though they could have done just about the same thing without
having a match in the first place. Khali is a different kind
of opponent for Cena and they’re making him feel like a major
threat. That’s not the hardest thing to do but it is working
so far. As for Orton, it still feels like he is being punished
for screwing up on the European trip, which is pretty much



deserved.

Overall Rating: C. There was a lot here and a good bit of it
wasn’t all that great. That being said, this show was more
about moving things forward, as you can see a lot of the pay
per view card from here, plus the change of the briefcase. I’m
curious about where some of these things are going, even if it
is for a B pay per view. Not a great show, but an important
one and that’s fine.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

Daily News Update – October
6, 2021
Wrestling Legend Undergoes Health Setback After Fall.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wrestling-legend-undergo
es-health-setback-fall/

Roman Reigns Might Have A Problem In The Near Future.
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https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/roman-reigns-might-probl
em-near-future/

Halloween Havoc Returning With A Huge Main Event.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/halloween-havoc-returnin
g-huge-main-event/

NXT UK Gets Some Long Awaited Great News.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/nxt-uk-gets-long-awaited
-great-news/

Controversial Star Reportedly Returning To Wrestling Later
This Week.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/controversial-star-repor
tedly-returning-wrestling-later-week/

VIDEO: Corey Graves Insults Monday Night Raw Star, Gets Odd
Response.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/video-corey-graves-insul
ts-monday-night-raw-star-gets-odd-response/

WRESTLING RUMORS: Update On Backstage Changes To AEW Power
Structure.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/wrestling-rumors-update-
backstage-changes-aew-power-structure/

WATCH: New NXT Superstar Makes Surprise Debut.

https://wrestlingrumors.net/tommyhall/watch-new-nxt-superstar-
makes-surprise-debut/

As always, please check out all of the videos if
you can, hit up the comments section and get on
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the Wrestling Rumors Facebook page.

NXT  –  October  5,  2021:
Fighting With The Fans
NXT
Date: October 5, 2021
Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Wade Barrett, Beth Phoenix, Vic Joseph

Things are starting to come together around here and that’s a
good thing. Now, instead of bringing in a bunch of new people,
we’re seeing those wrestlers getting to do something. The
pieces that have been introduced are now being put into some
stories and that’s a positive sign. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

The  opening  video  looks  at  the  Tag  Team  Title  situation.
Tonight’s scheduled eight man tag has been changed into a four
way for the titles.

Mandy Rose vs. Ember Moon

The rest of Toxic Attraction is here with Mandy. Moon takes
her down to start and Mandy bails to the floor, meaning it’s a
suicide dive to take the team out. Back in and Mandy kicks
away in the corner, setting up a bodyscissors. Moon fights up
and slugs away, including a heck of a discus forearm. A middle
rope Codebreaker drops Mandy again but Moon has to bail out of
an Eclipse attempt. Mandy’s running knee finishes Moon at
4:35.

Rating: C-. If they want to make Mandy into the next big
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thing, this is how you go about doing it: short matches where
she can pick up wins, including over someone like Moon. While
she has fallen a long way, Moon still has some name value and
it is a good move to have Rose go over her. Mandy plays her
part well, and keeping the match short made it even better.

Legado de Fantasma isn’t done with Hit Row and Santos Escobar
wants Isaiah Scott’s North American Title.

Odyssey Jones vs. LA Knight

Jones throws him around to start, including one heck of a toss
into the corner. Knight needs a breather on the floor before
Jones runs him over back inside. Knight manages to get in a
shot of his own but a cover only gets one. For some reason
Knight tries a slam, which goes as well for him as you would
expect. Cue Andre Chase for a distraction though and Knight
scores with a jumping neckbreaker for the pin at 4:02.

Rating: C. Another short match and again, that is probably the
right idea. Jones is a huge guy and it should be a case of
less is more. Don’t let the fans get worn out on a guy that
size who can move like that. Let him get the crowd’s attention
and then leave, as now they want to see him pummel Chase, as
is the plan.

Cameron Grimes says love is in the air around here and wants
to find a lucky lady of her own. Pete Dunne and Ridge Holland
come  up  with  Dunne  throwing  out  a  challenge  for  tonight.
Grimes heads off to hit on some women instead.

Kyle O’Reilly asks Von Wagner why he has been helping him.
Wagner  says  he  respects  O’Reilly  but  Kyle  doesn’t  trust
anyone. O’Reilly appreciates it but wants Wagner to leave him
alone. Wagner is going to need some help with the talking.

Here is Tommaso Ciampa for a chat. Halloween Havoc is back on
October 26 and the champ needs a challenger. He knows that
Bron Breakker has been circling around but who has the guts to



come out here and face him? Cue Bron Breakker, who says he
doesn’t care how long he has been here because he wants the
NXT Title. Ciampa says Breakker wants the title but Ciampa
needs it. Breakker sees it as a stepping stone to something
bigger and better, but to Ciampa, it is something bigger and
better. That leaves Breakker with three weeks to get ready,
because  challenge  accepted.  Breakker’s  Steiner  was  showing
here again.

Joe Gacy talks about how he wasn’t worried when social media
crashed yesterday. Tonight, the ring is his safe space.

Persia Pirotta is here with Indi Hartwell and talking about
how great the honeymoon was. Indi wore Dexter Lumis out by
going through two packs. After saying Lumis is 9.5, they find
a door with smoke coming out from underneath and find….Tian
Sha, who throws them out.

Joe Gacy vs. Ikemen Jiro

Jiro shoulders him to start and Gacy encourages him to do it
again. That earns him a running armdrag and a hurricanrana,
meaning Gacy wants a breather. Gacy runs him over but Jiro
slips out of a slam. Jiro tosses him down again but misses the
Ikemen Slash. The handspring clothesline finishes for Gacy at
3:08.

Rating: D+. I don’t remember the last time I’ve seen a gimmick
that beat you over the head as hard as Gacy. There might as
well be a big sign over his head explaining the joke every
time for how subtle the whole thing is. It isn’t funny and the
matches aren’t exactly great, but I’m sure the people writing
it are having a great time so we aren’t getting away from it
anytime soon.

Post match, Gacy picks him up for a bit of an awkward hug. As
Gacy leaves, a guy stares down at him from the stands and Gacy
smiles back up at him.



Cora Jade likes to skateboard.

Duke Hudson is a wrestler and a professional poker player with
his own Duke’s Poker Room. He’ll take your belt or your money.
Or your Swinger’s Palace.

Cora Jade vs. Virginia Ferry

Hold on though as here is Frankie Monet to jump Ferry and take
her place.

Cora Jade vs. Frankie Monet

Monet hits the running knees in the corner to start so here is
Trey Baxter to cheer Jade on. A stomp has Jade in more trouble
and a spear cuts her in half. Not that it matters as Jade
rolls her up for the pin at 2:04.

The Grizzled Young Veterans come up to MSK in the back. Let’s
just  make  the  title  match  elimination  rules?  Josh
Briggs/Brooks Jensen and Trick Williams/Carmelo Hayes come in
for the brawl.

Tommaso Ciampa is ready for Bron Breakker but Joe Gacy comes
in.  Gacy  thinks  Ciampa  is  putting  forth  his  privilege  as
champion and would like a shot of his own. Ciampa says if Gacy
can beat him next week, Halloween Havoc can be a three way.
Just remember that the ring isn’t going to be a safe space for
Gacy.

Pete Dunne vs. Cameron Grimes

Ridge Holland is here with Dunne. They trade wristlocks to
start with Dunne getting the better of things. Back up and a
running hurricanrana gets Grimes out of trouble, setting up an
armdrag into an armbar. Dunne kicks him down again but misses
a charge in the corner, allowing Grimes to hit a good high
crossbody for two. A double stomp to the hands slows Grimes
back down but he is back up with a bridging German suplex for
two more. Holland goes for the distraction, drawing out Kyle



O’Reilly for the save. The distraction lets Dunne hit the
Bitter End for the pin at 5:40.

Rating: C+. I could have gone for more of this as these two
had some chemistry. It’s always nice to see some of the people
who can have a good match getting the chance to do so and it
worked out well enough here. Dunne winning off the distraction
is fine as Grimes saves some face, but he’s over enough that a
loss to a more established star isn’t going to hurt him.

Post match Dunne and Holland lay out O’Reilly.

Hit Row isn’t running from NXT but running to the money.
Smackdown wanted them and that’s where they’re going. They’re
ready to finish things with Legado del Fantasma and Santos
Escobar can have his title shot.

During the break, Von Wagner helped Kyle O’Reilly up.

Tony D’Angelo vs. Malik Blade

The fans go nuts for D’Angelo, who talks a lot and grabs a
headlock to start. A running shoulder sets up another headlock
as commentary talks about D’Angelo’s, ahem, businesses, with
all the subtly of a pair of concrete shoes. Blade manages to
get in a shot and head outside, only to walk into a spear. A
waistlock sets up an abdominal stretch but Blade fights up and
hits  a  high  crossbody.  Some  rolling  suplexes  set  up  a
fisherman’s  neckbreaker  to  finish  Blade  at  4:44.

Rating: C. Oh man this has potential. The fans were loving
D’Angelo and it certainly felt like a case where they’re in on
the joke of how bad he really is. D’Angelo looks like an
athlete but there were a lot of instances of pausing for holds
here as it didn’t seem like they were ready. The fans were
absolutely loving it though and it is a rare case where they
were able to bring this WAY higher than it would have been
otherwise.



Carmelo Hayes and Trick Williams are bout it and ready to win
the Tag Team Titles without using Hayes’ contract.

Indi Hartwell vs. Mei Ying

Persia Pirotta is here with Hartwell and Boa is with Ying. We
get a MRS. LUMIS chant as Ying hammers away to start and grabs
the nerve hold. The Tongan Death Grip has Indi on the floor
but Ying lets go and kicks Persia in the face by mistake. Indi
posts Ying and hits a springboard clothesline for the surprise
pin at 2:52.

Lash Legend is talking about how great her show will be next
week. Tony D’Angelo comes in and wants to be her guest, which
works for Legend. She takes credit for shutting down Facebook
and Instagram yesterday because her show was so hot.

Malcolm Bivens introduces the Diamond Mine and gives us a
quick bio of every member. More stuff like this please, as you
need to get to know these people.

Raquel Gonzalez thinks Mandy Rose’s hair dye has gotten into
her brain because Mandy doesn’t know who she is messing with.
Touch her title again and Mandy can start posing for a body
cast.  Cue  Toxic  Attraction  to  say  Raquel  is  coming  off
desperate. The three of them talk about how great they are but
Gonzalez says she can only look at the staples in Gigi Dolin’s
head from when Gonzalez hit her with the belt. Jacy Jayne says
they’ll  hold  all  of  the  gold  soon  because  they’re  THE
attraction.  Gonzalez  is  surrounded  but  Zoey  Stark  and  Io
Shirai run in for the save.

Von Wagner comes in to tell Kyle O’Reilly that they’re facing
Pete Dunne and Ridge Holland. O’Reilly isn’t happy.

Raquel Gonzalez, Io Shirai and Zoey Stark are ready for Toxic
Attraction but Indi Hartwell and Persia Pirotta come in to say
they’re  coming  for  the  titles.  Shirai  said  the  only  gold
they’re wearing is in their ears.



Tag  Team  Titles:  Grizzled  Young  Veterans  vs.  Josh
Briggs/Brooks Jensen vs. Trick Williams/Carmelo Hayes vs. MSK

MSK is defending and it’s elimination rules. Wes Lee rolls
Zack Gibson up for two to start and it’s off to Nash Carter
for the rapid fire kicks to the chest. That’s enough to send
Gibson over for the tag to Hayes, who drops Lee in a hurry.
Williams comes in and clotheslines Jensen, who cuts Hayes off
with an atomic drop. A double shoulders sends Hayes over to
Williams, who gets booted in the face. Lee comes back in and
sends Williams outside for a suicide dive. Back in and the
Hart Attack Blockbuster pins Williams at 3:55.

We take a break and come back with the Veterans working over
Lee, including some choking on the ropes. Lee gets away and
brings Carter back in though, allowing house to be cleaned. A
moonsault to the floor drops the Veterans but Gibson drops
Lee. Briggs makes a blind tag though and a double powerbomb
finishes Gibson to get rid of the Veterans at 10:30. Briggs’
running boot into a Russian legsweep from Jensen gets two on
Lee. There’s a huge double spinebuster to plant Lee again but
Carter  breaks  up  the  double  powerbomb.  Lee  hurricanranas
Jensen to retain at 12:32.

Rating: C+. I like the elimination rules, but MSK needs to
drop the titles pretty soon. That being said, outside of the
Veterans, who are they supposed to drop them to? The country
boys? Hayes and the new guy who shouts bout it all the time?
I’m sure the Veterans aren’t gimmicky enough for this NXT
though and that shouldn’t be a big surprise. Nice match, but
they need to shake up the titles sooner than later.

Post match Briggs and Jensen pick up the titles….and hand them
to  MSK.  The  fans  want  Melo  but  get  Imperium  jumping  MSK
instead. Briggs and Jensen run in for a late save. Fans:
“THANK YOU IMPERIUM!” This really didn’t do the division or
the titles any favors, but there is in fact a division there
now, which is more than you can say about the main roster.



Overall Rating: C. This was a big step back for NXT and I’m
scared that it’s a sign of things to come. A lot of this show
felt like WWE saying “this is what you’re getting and we don’t
care if you like it”. Maybe the live fans were complaining for
the sake of complaining, but it was pretty clear that they
weren’t happy with a good bit of this.

Between Toxic Attraction doing their best Beautiful People
impression to Duke Hudson suddenly copying Johnny Swinger to
that wacky Joe Gacy to Imperium vs. MSK, there wasn’t much to
get excited about around here. That seems to be NXT in a
nutshell, but at least Vince’s lovable gang of goons have
their jobs instead of HHH right?

Results
Mandy Rose b. Ember Moon – Running knee
LA Knight b. Odyssey Jones – Jumping neckbreaker
Joe Gacy b. Ikemen Jiro – Handspring lariat
Cora Jade b. Frankie Monet – Victory roll
Pete Dunne b. Cameron Grimes – Bitter End
Tony D’Angelo b. Malik Blade – Fisherman’s neckbreaker
Indi Hartwell b. Mei Ying – Springfield clothesline
MSK b. Grizzled Young Veterans, Josh Briggs/Brooks Jensen and
Carmelo  Hayes/Trick  Williams  last  eliminating  Briggs/Brooks
Jensen

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
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wrestling headline needs.
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